



8060 165th Avenue N.E., Suite 100 Redmond, WA 98052-3981 425 558 4224 Fax: 425 376 0596 www.nwccu.org

February 4, 2013

Ms. Dana M. Young
President
Treasure Valley Community College
650 College Blvd.
Ontario, OR 97914

Dear President Young:

On behalf of the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities, this is to inform you that at its January 9-10, 2013, meeting, the Commission accepted Treasure Valley Community College's Fall 2012 Ad Hoc Self-Evaluation Report which addressed Recommendations 1, 4, 6, and 8 of the Fall 2010 Comprehensive Peer-Evaluation Report and again addressed Recommendation 1 of the Spring 2009 Focused Interim Peer-Evaluation Report. The request for this report was the subject of Commission correspondence dated February 24, 2012.

The Commission determined that Treasure Valley Community College is now substantially in compliance with criteria for accreditation with respect to Recommendations 1, 4, 6, and 8 of the Fall 2010 Comprehensive Peer-Evaluation Report and Recommendation 1 of the Spring 2009 Focused Interim Peer-Evaluation Report. Accordingly, the *Warning* issued by the Commission with regard to former Standards 1.B.4; 2.A.12, 2.B.1, 2.B.2, 2.B.3; 8.C, 8.C.2, 8.C.4; and Policy 2.2, has been removed.

If you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Best wishes for a rewarding New Year.

Sincerely,

Sandra E. Elman

President

SEE:rb

cc:

Mr. Dennis Gill, Chair, Department of English